
 

NOTIFICATION TO MEMBERS – EDEN GOLF CLUB 

                             VOLUNTEER WORKS ON GOLF COURSE 

It has come to Club Management’s attention that in recent weeks, a select group of 
volunteers have been undertaking unauthorised and unplanned works across 
sections of the club’s golf course and garden areas outside giving formal notification 
of those project to Club management and in many instances the Course 
maintenance staff contractor. 

As much as the positive intention of those members efforts are to be  appreciated, 
ANY volunteer works performed on the club’s property must in the first 
instance  be registered and confirmed with the Course Superintendent and 
Eden Golf Club Committee   prior to being undertaken  and  the nature of those 
projects/ works being proposed so as to NOT contradict work plans already identified 
by the official volunteer organising committee who is presently responsible to plan 
and oversee volunteer works on course. 

There are very clear grounds why this ruling applies, 

Firstly, any volunteer works that result in the deployment of the Clubs Greens 
Division Contractor’s time, equipment or labour support must be approved by Club 
Management prior to those works being performed. E.g. Removal of tree litter, 
timber stockpiles etc.. 

Secondly, and more importantly, the club’s public liability insurance policy is limited to 
those members officially recorded as an  ‘ Approved Nominated Volunteer “ . This 
process provides adequate insurance cover should they incur accident or injury 
whilst performing works on the club’s course. 

I respectively encourage those wishing to commit time in volunteering service 
towards these projects contact my office directly or approach Matthew Kearny 
(Superintendent ) direct. 

 

Andrew Terry                                                                                                                   
Chief Executive Officer                                                                        
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